Midsomer Norton Community Allotments Association


Centurion Hotel – Midsomer Norton

7:00 10th September 2013

Adèle Draper - Secretary

Nick Hall - Treasurer

Martin Peter – Chair

Town Council Meeting:

Martin and Nick to meet new town clerk Clive Stilwell 2pm on Monday 16th Sept at the Town Hall to advise on details of the forthcoming AGM.  Paul Myers (Mayor) has also requested a brief meeting and it is hoped that he will be able to join this meeting.
Upkeep of plots:
Martin said that many plots were in an unkempt state.  This is disappointing at this time of year especially as the weather has been good.  The waiting list only has two names and concern was expressed that if people released their plots following the receipt of invoices there may be vacant plots.  It is hoped that the Council residents newsletter article written by Clive Stilwell and Paul Myers will encourage interest.
October AGM planning:
Date agreed 24th October 2013

· Martin to contact the town hall and arrange room booking.

· Martin to invite Association of Bee Keeper’s member to talk about the possibility of a couple of hives being located on the Allotments – (managed by a local bee keeper) talk to outline benefits and answer questions/concerns from the floor.

· Martin to draft letter to be sent out with the AGM info informing members of his decision to step down as Chair of the Association and requesting names of anyone interested in taking on the role.  Also to include a line into the letter requesting that members who are considering giving up their plot let the committee know as soon as possible.

· Adèle to produce letter of invitation, 2013/14 Invoice and Rules of the Association to be sent out together in one pack along with the letter from Martin.  To be sent out 21 days before the AGM ie. by the end of September, as many as possible to be sent out by e-mail.  Request members return signed slip acknowledging rules and bring payment to the AGM if possible, if not send slip and payment to Nick at the address on the invoice (Nick will pass the signed slips back to Adèle for the records)
It was agreed that it would not be practical to provide refreshments at the AGM meeting.
Adèle Draper

11th Sept 2013

